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Anglesea Family History Group McMillan Street Anglesea.

PO Box 161 Anglesea 3230

Library and Research Facilities
Monday 10.am-2pm

Friday 10.am-12Noon

2nd Sunday of the month 2pm-4pm

Group Meetings

2nd Thursday of the month at 10am

Historical Society Museum
McMillan Street
Anglesea 3230

New Members and visitors most
welcome.

Web Site Historical Society
Http|//www.vicnet.net.au/~angen

Family History E-mail
athg(@free2air.com.au

Disclaimer

The Anglesea Family History
Group does not hold itself
responsible for the accuracy of
statements or opinions expressed
by Authors of articles published in
this magazine.

Magazine Published Quarterly
March, June, September, December

Membership Subscription
1st October—30th September
Historical Society $10.00
Family History $12.00
Total $22.00

Membership includes four issues of the
Historical Society’s and Family History
Group’s newsletter. Membership half
price within 6 months of renewal date.

Committee:

Chairperson— Pat Hughes
Telephone 5289-6686

E-mail patluv43(@yahoo com.au

Secretary— Marjoric Hanson
Telephone 5263-1998
E-mail marjouenucmed@ozemail.com.au

Treasurer—Thelma Western
Telephone 5263-2865
E-mail tdwestern@yahoo.com.au

Librarian—Betty Vanderstoel
Telephone 5263-1981
E-mail vanders@netspace.net.au

Newsletter Editor—Fred Bartlett
Telephone 5263-1378
E-mail heafre @pipeline.com.au

Record Supervisor— Dulcie Quinlan
Committee member—Helen Mann




Chairperson’s Annual Report

To All Members——2001

Pat HHughes—Chairperson

Looking back over the last 12 months I can only say that this year has been a good
year. What makes a good vear?. | think it’s when you look back and you have
achieved most of what you have planned .

We have had interesting meetings including speakers talking on Scottish and
Irish research, early aviation pioneers, family stories, old traditions, old photographs
and a session on improving your filing systems.

We organised two trips for the year. the first was to the Ballarat Genealogical Society
and the second was a visit to the National Archives and the Public Records Office in
Melbourne. Both days were well attended by members and have encouraged the
committee to plan outings to places of interest i the new year.

The highlight of the year was the “Bridal Revival” which was a great success with
many favourable comments from the community on how much they enjoyed the
afternoon. Channel 9 television covered the function which was great promotion
for Anglesea . My thanks go out to all the people who assisted to make this major
fund raising a great success.

We have mcreased our purchase of family history records by $700 this year and set up
an Internet service available for members at the club rooms to help members with their
research. We plan to continue to invest a similar amount of funds on new records in
the new vear so we can have a wider range of records for members. During the vear
we recetved a grant from the Surf Coast Shire as a contribution towards a Micro Film
Reader. This would will allow us to hire film (possibly from the Mormon Library)
and others. We would hope to make this acquisition during the new year.

We intend to become aftiliated with the Genealogical Society of Victoria Inc in this
new financial year and they will provide us with a list of Accredited Speakers and
their topics and offer other benefits to our group. We have also appointed a Records
Officer to purchase and to organise new records.

I 'would like to thank the committee and all of the members for their support
and generosity over the past yvear and look forward to 2002. [ send to you all my best
wishes for Christmas and the new year.




Family History Group

Financial Result For The Year Ended 30th September 2001

$

Balance brought forward 1st October 2000 294

Receipts $

Members Subscriptions 432

Donations 607

Hire of equipment 5

Fund Raising

Monthly raffles 286

Christmas Hamper raffle 416

Bridal revival 663

Magnet sales to date 55

Grant Surt Coast Shire 700

Total receipts 3164

Payments

Research records 701

Speakers expenses 50

Telephone 219

Newsletters 127

Internet established 90

Equipment maintenance 119

Purchase of magnets 60

Refreshments 39

Stationery 31

Wall display 27

Miscellaneous costs 86

Total Payments 1549

Surplus for the year 1615

Balance carried forward to new year 1909




Christmas Hamper Raffle
Once again we are running our Christmas raffle and we look for support from all members.
The raftle will be drawn on Saturday 21st December at our club rooms in McMillan Street.
Enclosed with your newsletter is a book of 3 tickets for sale at $2.00 each. If you can sell these
tickets to your friends, family or neighbours 1t would be a great help to the group.
Would you please return your ticket butts with the cash or the unsold tickets to Thelma
Western no later than 13th December please. Theima “s address is 22b Sixth Avenue Anglesea

3230,

Membership Renewal
Membership fees for the new financial year are now due. The fees have remained
unchanged for the 2002 year at $22.00. Membership covers Family History and the Historical
Society activities and also includes newsletters covering activities and stories from each
- oroup.
Fees can be remitted to either the Treasurer of The Historical Society
Beryl Parsons or to Thelma Western.

Beryl Parsons

10a Jackson Street Anglesca 3230

Thelma Western——22b sixth Avenue Anglesea 3230

Future Meetings

December  Christmas Party Meeting (please bring a plate)

February Betty Vanderstoel’s daughter will give a talk on adoption

A Special Thank You

The members would like to pass on their
thanks to Val Amery President of the
Historical Society and the committee for
their encouragement and support during the
Year.




